

SHIFTING DULLNESS

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER
DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

HOSPITAL BOX 2889

September 29 - October 6, 1972

FAMILY PRACTICE AND COMMUNITY MEDICINE - The College of Medicine at the University of Illinois announces residencies in family practice and community medicine at Abraham Lincoln School of Medicine, Peoria School of Medicine, and Rockford School of Medicine. Information on these three programs may be obtained from the Reference Librarian in the Medical Center Library. A notice on the Rockford School of Medicine is also posted on the bulletin board in the Medical Student Lounge.

SAMA-EATON MEDICAL ART AWARDS - The Student American Medical Association announces the 15th Annual SAMA-EATON Medical Art Awards competition. Although the program is primarily designed to encourage the use of medical graphics among medical students, entries may be submitted by anyone in the health care field. Prizes will be awarded to top entries in the following categories; medical photography, photomicrography, electron photomicrography, photo essay (non-scientific), medical illustration. The 1973 award competition will present cash prizes and plaques to first, second and third prize winners in medical photography, medical illustration and photo essay. First and second prizes in photomicrography and a first prize in electron photomicrography will be presented. For additional information and application forms contact the Office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House.

PEDIATRIC RESIDENCY PROGRAM - Bridgeport Hospital, an affiliated hospital of Yale University School of Medicine, announces that the Pediatric Residency Program of Bridgeport Hospital was accredited this past July. The program is structured to prepare physicians who anticipate a clinical pediatric practice with an accent on community medicine. There will be four first year positions available for July, 1973. Additional information and brochures on the program are available in the Medical Center Library.

SCOTT & WHITE MEMORIAL HOSPITAL - Information has just been received on clerkships, internships, residencies, and fellowships from the Scott & White Memorial Hospital and Scott, Sherwood and Brindley Foundation in Temple, Texas. Scott & White is a large multi-specialty group practice clinic and hospital facility. Stipends currently range from \$9,000 to &11,000 per year. A brochure and information is available in the Medical Center Library or you may write to Dr. Kermit B. Knudsen, Chairman, Department of Medical Education.

\$1,000 SCHOLARSHIP FOR APPROVED SURGICAL STUDY ABROAD - Fourth year medical students whose interests are in the surgical field may apply for this competitive scholarship if administrative approval has been granted for study for credit abroad. Financial need is not necessarily a factor. Only one nomination per year from the school. Additional information and application forms may be obtained in the Office of Financial Aid, 706 Davison Building, ext. 6649.

BIOCHEMISTRY SEMINAR - Dr. Phillipp Strittmatter, from the Department of Biochemistry, University of Connecticut Health Center, Farmington, Conn., will speak on "Lipid-Protein Interactions and Enzyme Function in Endoplasmic Reticulum" on Friday, October 6, 1972 at 12:30 P.M. in room 147 of the Medical Sciences I Building, Duke University Medical Center. Coffee will be served at 12:15 in the lobby.